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ISLAND ROADS 

TOWN COUNCIL MEETING REPORT 22/13 18 MARCH 2013 

The purpose of this report is to provide Members with the latest information on the items of Ventnor’s 
Highways furniture that the Isle of Wight Council are proposing to transfer to Island Roads with effect from 
1 April 2013 and to seek approval for the signing of the related Memorandum of Understanding. 

NO. DETAIL 

1)  INTRODUCTION 

a) As Members are aware, it has always been the intention of the PFI Scheme that the contractor 
would take over responsibility for the maintenance of highways related infrastructure for the 
25 years of the contract beginning on 1 April 2013. 

b) The items for which Island Roads will be responsible are Bus Shelters, Benches, Public Car 
Parks and Signage. 

c) The Isle of Wight Council has provided a series of Ventnor maps identifying the public seats, 
dog bin and festive lights that will be the subject of this transfer. 

d) The maps are available in the office for inspection. 

2)  MEMORANDUM OF UNDERSTANDING 

a) The Town Council is asked to formally approve the accompanying Memorandum of 
Understanding, a copy of which is attached to this report. 

b) The Assistant Town Clerk has checked the information on the maps and there are some 
matters still be resolved in discussion with Isle of Wight Council Officers 

3) T RECOMMENDATION 

Members are recommended to delegate to the Town Clerk and the Mayor authority to sign the 
Memorandum of Understanding once the outstanding matters have been resolved. 

 






